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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 1346-A
Committee: environmental protection    

	Title: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, the administrative code of the city of New York, the New York city plumbing code and the New York city building code, in relation to water pollution control, including provisions relating to stormwater management and control of discharges into storm sewers


	Sponsors: Council Members Constantinides, Richards, Gibson, Rosenthal, Johnson, Rodriguez, Lancman, Van Bramer, Vacca, Koslowitz, Torres, Gentile, Espinal, Cohen, Kallos, Vallone, Levin, Crowley, Menchaca, Williams, Rose, Levine, Reynoso, Chin, Eugene, Garodnick, Dromm, Ferreras-Copeland, Cabrera, Greenfield, Maisel, Lander, Koo, Treyger, Cornegy, Salamanca, Deutsch, Barron and Ulrich (by request of the Mayor) 


Summary of Legislation: Governments that maintain a storm drain system must comply with the Municipal Storm Sewer System (MS4) permit, which is issued by the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC). In 2015, DEC issued a new MS4 Permit to New York City that significantly expands the City’s obligations to reduce the discharge of pollutants into the MS4 system.
Proposed Intro. No. 1346-A would provide the New York City Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) with the authority to implement and enforce stormwater management practices that are needed to comply with the State-issued Permit.
Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2018
Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY17
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY18
	Full Fiscal Impact FY8

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because the DEP would use existing resources to implement this legislation. Currently, the DEP’s Fiscal 2018 Executive Plan includes approximately $2.4 million, growing to approximately $3 million in Fiscal 2020 for an MS4 Program; Council Finance believes additional funding is not necessary although costs related to the development and implementation of this program may grow in the outyears. 
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: N/A
Sources of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division 
Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs 
New York City Department of Environmental Protection

Estimate Prepared by:
Jonathan K. Seltzer, Legislative Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed by:
Eric Bernstein, Counsel, Finance Division




Crilhien Francisco, Unit Head, Finance Division 





Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, Finance Division 
Legislative History: This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1346 on November 16, 2016 and was referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection. The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on December 13, 2016, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1346-A, will be considered by the Committee on May 8, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1346-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 10, 2017. 
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